
 

 

INVOCATION 

For good food, good 

fellowship, and every 

opportunity of service, we 

give you thanks O Lord. 

Amen 

Notes 

FOUR WAY TEST 

of the things we think, say or do. 

1. Is it the truth? 

2. Is it fair to all concerned? 

3. Will it build goodwill and better friendships? 

4. Will it be beneficial to all concerned? 

ATTENDANCE AND APOLOGIES 

If you are unable to attend a club meeting or function, your apology can be made to Sergeant 

Tony Keehn by calling 0427 364 142 prior to 12 noon on the day of the meeting. Your make up of 

attendance is important to our Club and may be submitted 14 days before, after, or on the same 

day as the Club meeting. 

PAUL HARRIS FELLOWS 
Jack Clayton 1980 

Hugo Ehrke 1983 

Bert Holds 1983 

Jim Milne 1985 

Jack Walker 1986 

Bill Cruickshank 1990 

Murray Norton PDG 1990 

Glen Eden PDG 1992 

Syd Harvie 1996 

Ron Heading 1998 

John Holds 2000 

Brian Moodie 2002 

Vin Higgins 2002 

John Lewis 2002 

Keith Sichler 2003 

Peter Reid 2004 

Rowley Fenwick 2005 

Keith Wilson 2008 

Perry Eden 2008 

Rob Walton 2008 

Tim Clements 2009 

Alistair Stevenson 2010 

Clinton Garrett 2011 

Soto Stuppos 2012 

Jack Odgers 2014 

This bulletin produced by A&R Copiers, 247 McBride Tce., Whyalla ph 8644 3066 and speak to Robyn.  

 

 

CLUB PRESIDENT 
Paul Freimanis 

CLUB SECRETARY 
Michele Hart 

DISTRICT GOVERNOR 
John Campbell 

WORLD PRESIDENT 
Gary C.K Huang 

Our Meetings

Tuesdays, 6 pm for 6:30 pm 
EYRE HOTEL, Playford Avenue,  
WHYALLA 5600 

Postal Address 
PO Box 269,  
WHYALLA 5600 

Email (Secretary) 
jandmhart@ozemail.com.au 
Website: www.whyalla.rotaryaust.org

 



 

 

The Rotary Club of Whyalla 

A leading diverse group of like-minded individuals,  

with a can-do attitude who aspire to give back to their local community 

and the world. 

PRESIDENT - Paul Freimanis 

Immediate Past & Acting President - John Cagney 

Secretary - Michele Hart 

Treasurer - Keith Sichler 

Club Admin & President Elect - Kerre Willsher.  

Service Projects - Jari Peltonen 

Public Relations - John Cagney 

Other Rotary Club Meetings 

WHYALLA NORRIE   Monday 7.00 pm, Hotel Spencer 

PORT LINCOLN Tuesday 6:30 pm, Ravendale Sports Complex 

PORT AUGUSTA       Wednesday 6:30 pm, Hotel Flinders 

PORT PIRIE      Thursday 6:15 pm, Golf Club 

ROTARY DISTRICT 1st & 3rd Mondays, call Sandy 0400 366 619 

BOARD 2014 - 15 

 

 

SERGEANT  
Brian Moodie 
John Cagney 
Michele Hart 
 

ATTENDANCE  
Brian Moodie 
Jack Odgers 

BULLETIN 
Perry Eden 

PUBLIC OFFICER  
Keith Sichler 

CLUB HISTORY 
Keith Sichler 

MENTOR 
Glen Eden 

PUBLIC 
RELATIONS  
John Cagney 

WEBMASTER 
Jari Peltonen 

 

MEMBERSHIP  
Jane Owens 

PROGRAM 
Kerre Willsher 

PAVILION & 
MOBILE 
CATERING UNIT  
Jari Peltonen 
Soto Stuppos 
Brian Moodie 

 

Club Officers 

John Cagney (Pharmacy) Glen Eden (Insurance) 

Perry Eden (Metallurgy) Paul Freimanis (Occ. Health & Safety) 

Michele Hart (Banking Retail) John Holds (Pharmacy) 

Helen Mills (Dental Therapy/Research) Brian Moodie (Electrical) 

Bob Norman (Engineering) Jack Odgers (Bicycle Retail) 

Jane Owens (Disability Services) Jari Peltonen (Metallurgy) 

Annie Paterson (Diabetes Education) Keith Sichler (Banking Retail) 

Soto Stuppos (Accountancy) Mark Whitfield (Rural Health Bus. Dev.) 

Kerre Willsher (Nursing Education)  

Jim Pollock (Honorary) Vin Higgins (Honorary) 

Alistair Stevenson (Honorary)  

Members 



 

 

 Next Week 

Tues. 12/05/15 

Following Week 

Tues. 19/05/15 

Chairman Jane Owens Jari Peltonen 

GUEST SPEAKER See below.  

TOPIC 
International Nurses Day 

& Florence Nightingale’s 

Birthday. 

Fun & Games 

Vote of Thanks Keith Sichler Soto Stuppos 

Stewards Me & You Us. 

Light Up Rotary 

COMING UP 

NEXT WEEK 

 
50 years of Whyalla Steelmaking, Memorial Oval  

9th May. 12 noon - 5 pm. MCU Volunteers Required. 

 60 years of Whyalla Rotary.  

Saturday 20th June Palms Room, Westland Hotel. 

 Whyalla Norrie Rotary Club Changeover  

Saturday 11th July 

NEXT WEEK’S MEETING 

Florence Nightingale's birthday and International Nurses 
Day. The meeting will take place in MB2-69 at the 
Whyalla Campus of the University of South Australia 
then we will go to meet "SIM Man." SIM Man throws-
up, suddenly drops his blood-pressure and generally 
keeps" doctors and nurses on their toes." Creates 
mayhem. 

Please bring finger foods and non-alcoholic drinks as we 

will have a light meal before our adventure.  

ROTARY INFORMATION 

 

 

Chairman Bob Norman 

Guest Speaker Tricia Gerahty 

TOPIC Junk to Funk 

Vote of thanks Annie Paterson 

Stewards You & Me 

Chairman Helen Mills 

Guests Mitchell Ollington, Peter Nichols, Karen Michie. 

Apologies Soto Stuppos, Perry Eden, Glen Eden, Jari Peltonen, 
Michele Hart, Mark Whitfield. 

Birthday’s & 

Anniversaries  

Soto inducted May 2nd, 2006 

Raffle Raised $48 and was won by Bob Norman. 

Thought for the Week 

ά²ƻǊƪ ƛǎ ƭƻǾŜ ƳŀŘŜ ǾƛǎƛōƭŜΦέ 
      YŀƘƛƭ DƛōǊŀƴ 

 

TONIGHTS PROGRAM 

Meeting No. 3034 

Tuesday 5th May 2015 

Light Up Rotary 

LAST WEEK 



 

 

Vice Presidents John’s Opening Remarks: 

1. Volunteers are still required to help set up and man the van on Saturday 
9th May for the Onesteel 50th Birthday Celebrations. Keith has the 
roster. 

2. Don’t forget the Rotary Muster , a social gathering of Rotarians from 
Roxby District, Pt. Augusta Whyalla & Pt. Pirie. This year at Spear Creek 
16-17 May. A great event last year and a great opportunity to meet with 
other like minded individuals in Rotary. 

3. We have received an email from Anita Kessling a teacher in Kimba asking 
us to consider sponsoring students from Kimba to attend the Conoco 
Science Experience in Adelaide during December. 

4. Samantha Rowe Whyalla Council Health Officer , requires a meeting 
approx. 30-40mins with the Rotary Club member, who looks after the 
MCU catering, to go through a check list for Food Business Risk 
Classification sometime in late may or June 2015. Samantha is happy to 
meet either during rotary meetings or work hours eg council or another 
premises  

Highlight's: 

YŜǊǊŜ attended the ANZAC Dawn Service & March. IŜƭŜƴ went to a family 
reunion at Jindabyne and tried her hand at fly-fishing. Didn’t catch any flies or 
fish! She also attended the ANZAC service at the War Memorial in Canberra. 
.ƻō spent a few nights in Clare and re-stocked the cellar whilst WƻƘƴ played golf 
in the rain at Mt. Osmond and also went to the footy where he sat next to an 
educated Hawks fan. (True!)  

Reports: - Jane Owens 

u Jane reported on progress with our potential Youth Exchange Student, Jess 
Lines. Together with Kerre and Michele, she has completed the first 
interview and has supported Jes’s application to the District Committee. 
There are further interviews to be conducted in Adelaide before Jes’s 
application can be confirmed. 

u We are getting closer to our goal of realising the Mental Health Scholarship 
and an invoice will be prepared by UniSA which we can pay and thus satisfy 
the criteria for the Rotary Matching Grant. 

Light Up Rotary 

LAST WEEK 

 

 

u The Whyalla Suicide Prevention Network was been formed in Whyalla in Dec 
2013 and Jane attended their AGM recently. Jane suggested that this would 
be a very worthy cause for us to support with a donation. 

Sergeant - John C. 

John has taken to this Sergeant role with style. This week YŜǊǊŜ was in his sights 
for suggesting that this weeks meeting number is the same as the postcode for 
her home town of Warracknabeal. Close Kerre, but no cigar! IŜƭŜƴ was also 
fined for having the audaciousness to consider herself young enough to stay at 
a ‘Youth Hostel’ during her recent trip to Jindabyne. Finally, WŀƴŜ was fined for 
buying a new car and naming it ‘Matilda’. It is parked in the shed next to her 
other car ‘Molly’. 

GUEST SPEAKER   
Peter Nichols 
Driver Reviver 

Peter advised that the Driver Reviver program is under threat of closing in this 
area and itself, needs to be revived. The operation was initially operated under 
a combined service clubs banner but has fallen on hard times. Peter is exploring 
the possibility of it being operated this way again. 

Driver Reviver is operated under the management of the Road Safety Council 
and must meet certain standards for it to continue. Their primary concern is the 
condition of the van and its capacity to meet current food standards. 

The van operates at ‘The Tanks’ on the 
Whyalla-Pt. Augusta highway during long 
weekends and is a 24-hour service, 
encouraging people to take a break and 
survive the drive. Over Easter, they serve 
750-800 cups of coffee.  

It is early days yet, but it is hoped that with 
the cooperation of service clubs in Whyalla 
and Pt. Augusta that this valuable service 
can be continued. 

 

Light Up Rotary 

LAST WEEK 

*ÁÎÅ ÃÏÎÇÒÁÔÕÌÁÔÅÓ 0ÅÔÅÒ 

ÏÎ ÈÉÓ ÐÒÅÓÅÎÔÁÔÉÏÎȢ 


